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 To: MARKT SR CONSULTATION
 Subject: Reply to consultation – Citizen

To whom it may concern,

Please, find my answers to questions 1 and 11 of the Structural Reform of the 
Banking Sector 
below, based on the suggestions of Finance Watch, a civil society organisation 
whose work I 
respect and follow:

QUESTION 1: Can structural reform tackle over-complexity, excessive risk-taking,
lack of 
resolvability and excessive leverage? 

Yes. Splitting commercial banking activities (deposits, payments and credits) 
from market-
related activities (investment banking) will remove the implicit subsidy that 
market-related 
activities unduly benefit from and which has encouraged their excessive growth. 
Those activities 
are very different in their nature (e.g. nature and evaluation of risks, income 
and cost structure 
and culture): splitting them will make their assessment, supervision and 
management easier. 
Separation will make resolution possible for all banks – even the very largest. 
This greatly 
decreases the risk that taxpayers will once again have to bail out banks. 
Separation, properly 
implemented, will also prevent contagion within groups. Firebreaks are placed 
between different 
parts of the organisation preventing losses in one unit dragging down others.

QUESTIONS 10 AND 11: Does the matrix capture a sufficiently broad range of 
structural reform 
options? Which option best addresses the problems identified? 

A functional separation (current requirements) cannot achieve the goal of 
addressing the 
problems raised in question 1: options A, D and G must be excluded. The solution
Narrow 
Trading Entity / Broad Deposit Bank will not meet the goals either: options A, 
B, C must be 
excluded. Option E, the HLEG solution is therefore the minimum that should be 
considered. 
Further measures to separate activities and to regulate ownership and governance
structures can 
be considered and should be made available for consideration. Examples might 
include the 
further separation of all OTC derivative trading or measures to accommodate 
co-operative banks 
or to further employee participation in governance structures.

Thank you very much for the opportunity to participate in this consultation.

Best wishes,

Virginia López Calvo
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